Monday Message #10


Nobles and Ladies,
March is screaming by quickly and there are some small signs that summer is around the corner. Elle and I have been busy with our volunteers getting everything ready for the Nobility Ball. If you haven't signed up yet please do so by Wednesday morning at the latest. I owe the meal numbers to the caterer soon and there will be very limited extra plates for those that did not RSVP. We are still short a few on numbers so please bring a friend, remind those that are on the fence to get signed up soon. We will have a courtesy car to get people home for those that are uncomfortable driving late or that need a designated driver so don't let driving stop you from attending.

April 9th is our 1st Quarterly meeting and it is approaching fast. If you don't feel like driving, carpool with a buddy or grab a few people and Zoom call in. We have quite a few important things to talk about that impact the future of Calam and we need as much input from the Nobles as possible. There are Imperial resolutions on the floor to close down or merge Temples with less than 300 Nobles (Calam) and a resolution to raise our annual Per Capita. The meeting will be at the CDA Shrine Club at 10:30 AM with lunch to follow in CDA at a location TBD. 

May 7th, not 9th as I previously posted, is the First Annual Calam Shrine Camel Derby and Carnival. The costumes are on their way, the prizes are being gathered, and carnival games are being built. We would like to steal an idea from the Nobles and Ladies in Moscow and do a basket auction. If you would like to donate a basket to be auctioned, please contact Elle or Me. 

As my oldest brother says, "I'm running out of material." I will be visiting different Shrine Clubs and lodges throughout the next two months and I hope to catch up with everyone soon. Hopefully, I will see all of you at the Nobility Ball this Saturday. 

Yours in Faith,
Dustin Hatfield
Calam Shriners
Potentate 2022

Elle Hatfield
First Lady 2022

